MINUTES OF THE MENDHAM BOROUGH BOARD OF HEALTH June 7, 2017

CALL TO ORDER:

The regular meeting of the Board of Health of the Borough of Mendham was called to order at the Bowers Building at 7:00 pm.

STATEMENT OF ADEQUATE NOTICE:

"Adequate notice of this meeting of the Board of Health of the Borough of Mendham was posted on the Phoenix House bulletin board and Bowers Building bulletin board. No requests for mailing have been received."

ATTENDANCE:

Paula D'Amato – Absent Helen Cleary – Present

Maureen Walker – Present Penny Andrus – Present

Vanessa Freire – Present Nathalie Masse – Present

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Mrs. Walker made a motion to approve the minutes for the May 3, 2017 meeting. Mrs. Cleary seconded the motion.

SANITARIAN'S REPORT:

Ms. Freire, distributed and reviewed the Health Officer's Report for the month of May 2017. A copy is on file in the Board of Health Office.

OLD BUSINESS:

Ms. Freire updated the Board regarding the progress of the repair to the septic system at Daytop. She reported that Yannacone Engineering has been hired by Daytop to draw up plans for a new septic system. Ms. Freire wrote Daytop a letter stating that summons would be issued if Daytop did not have a plan in place by June 24th.

The Mendham Health and Racquet Club has finally complied with the Health Department's guidelines for opening the pool. Ms. Freire made several attempts to meet with the pool manager to inspect the pool. However, he never showed up for scheduled inspections. While, she was there she noted cloudy water. That condition was addressed by the Club and was granted an okay to open depending upon pool water testing by a professional water testing company. The club did comply and the water samples were within normal range.

NEW BUSINESS:

Ms. Freire reported that the Mendham Creamry has complied with all Health Department issues that she had addressed with the owners. Pending a Planning Board meeting on Monday, June 12, the Creamry should be ready to open.

Il Sappore D'Italia is awaiting okay from the Board of Health. They have not been issued a license. Ms. Freire will inspect the premises before a license can be issued.

Maria, owner of the ice cream truck Lincoln Soft Ice Cream, was sent a letter explaining that she must obtain both a Food License plus a Peddler's License before she can sell ice cream in Mendham Borough. The process of obtaining a Peddler's license is in progress and expected to be completed soon. Inspection of the truck is still pending.

ADJOURNMENT:

There being no other business, a motion to adjourn at 7:30 was made by Mrs. Cleary and seconded by Mrs. Walker.